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Meeting 135-A of the Decimal Classification Editorial Policy Committee (EPC) was held virtually over the EPC listserv, in several iterations from June-December 2012. 
At meeting 135, EPC had approved a proposal to allow certain types of routine updates to be made without prior EPC approval; instead, EPC would be notified after the fact. Two such routine updates were posted this fall—a minor name change to a Canadian municipality that was requested by the Bibliothèque et Archives nationales du Québec (from Vallée-de-l’Or Regional County Municipality to La Vallée-de-l’Or Regional County Municipality), and the closing off of the historical period for the administration of Malas Zénāwi of Ethiopia, who died in August 2012. No new period notation was needed as yet, since the acting prime minister is expected to continue to serve until scheduled elections in 2015.
The primary activity of electronic meeting 135A was the approval of the updated Islamic Law schedule, which had been discussed extensively at meeting 135 and posted for comment. 
There were also two action items requiring quick approval by EPC. The first was the pre-approval of a new historical period notation for American history, to be ready for implementation if the 2012 elections had produced a change in administration, thus requiring a new notation. In the end this was not needed.
On December 2, Mexico elected a new president, Enrique Peña Nieto, requiring that the dates for his predecessor be closed off and a new notation be established for the new administration.
[bookmark: _GoBack]EPC received the news that Joan Mitchell, long-time editor-in-chief of the Dewey Decimal Classification, was to retire in mid-January. The committee will miss her—it’s hard to imagine Dewey without Joan!--and wishes her well in her retirement.
